
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

May 9th, 2023
The Stark County Board met in the Courthouse for the May 9th Board Meeting at 6:30 pm. Roll call shows Howes, Loane, Wilson, Nowlan, McMillen, and Bush present. Absent were Schaffer & Orwig. A quorum was established, and Chair Bush led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Mr. McMillen made a motion to approve the agenda with a second from Mr. Howes with all present voting aye, motion carried.

During public comment, Chair Bush read a thank you note from the Lynn Newton family for the plant sent in his memory.

Board member Mr. Orwig arrived at 6:35.

A motion was made by Mr. McMillen to approve the minutes from the April 12th board meeting with a second by Mr. Wilson with 4 ayes and 2 abstentions, motion carried.
Committee Reports

Police-None
Legislative-None.
Economic Development-Mr. Orwig has approached Wyanet Locker to open a satellite store in the county. 
Health Board-Ms. Bush reported the telepharmacy services will potentially be in the former Aunt Martha’s office in conjunction with the Health Department also providing services in this facility. 
Road & Bridge-None
Finance-The monthly bills were presented for approval. After discussion, a motion was made by Mr. Orwig with a second from Mr. Loane to approve the payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.

U of I Extension

Jenny Garner from the U of I Extension office reported to the board. She highlighted programs available, gave attendance figures, and thanked the board for their continued support. 
Board member Mr. Schaffer arrived at 6:39 pm.
Tri-County Opportunities Council

Al Harmon addressed the board highlighting all that this organization does. He stated the community does not take complete advantage of all that is offered due to a lack of awareness.
Auditor Report

Ron Hilton from Meister, Hilton & Chitwood gave the yearly report of the audit. The County received a very favorable report, and he commented that this is the healthiest the finances have ever been during his tenure. The county also continues to add to the reserves.
Finance Report

Tax bills have been mailed. The only issues reported were the monthly overages on utilities and the County Clerk’s election judge expense, however, both items are ok year to date. 
Highway Report
All MFT bids have been approved. The North Valley Bridge project will begin once IDOT approval has been received. He is still working on the new building, there has been some difficulty acquiring the land needed for the building. 
Sheriff's Report

The county has been gifted a K-9 dog from McDonough County. Deputy Henson will be the K-9 officer. Donations have been received to help offset the costs of implementing this program in the county. One squad car cage has been purchased at this time with more to come. Bids for the E911 center will be opened this week. Due to cost increases the project had to be rebid. 
New Business

1) A revised ordinance for wind and solar farms was presented for approval. These changes will put us in compliance with recent state regulation changes for wind and solar farms. Mr. Nowlan made a motion to approve the revised ordinance with a second from Mr. Orwig with all present voting aye, motion carried.

2) A resolution to reappoint Keith Knobloch as a trustee for the Wyoming Fire Protection District was presented for approval. Mr. Nowlan made a motion to approve the resolution with a second from Mr. Loane with all present voting aye, motion carried.

3) A resolution to reappoint Phil Shaner to the Board of Review was presented for approval. Mr. Howes made a motion to approve the resolution with a second from Mr. Wilson with all present voting aye, motion carried.

4) The annual U of I Extension agreement was presented for approval. Mr. Howes made a motion to approve the agreement with a second from Mr. Loane with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Prior to adjournment, Chair Bush informed the board that the FEMA flood plain study that has been in the works for several years is nearing completion. A public hearing to allow the residents from the county to offer input will be held at a future date.
At 7:45 pm Mr. Howes made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second from Mr. Wilson with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Heather L. Hollis
County Clerk
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